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TRB Urban Freight Committee (AT025)

Minutes for the 2012 Midyear Meeting
June 21, 2012 12:30 AM to 2:00PM
National Academy of Sciences Building, Washington, D.C.
1. Welcome
Chairman Ted Dahlburg, from the Delaware Valley Regional Planning Commission, welcomed members and friends of the TRB Urban Freight Transportation Committee.  Karin Foster, of the Metropolitan Washington Council of Governments, served as Committee Secretary.  The meeting was held in conjunction with TRB Freight Systems Group Midyear Meeting.
2. Introductions and Two Minute Reports from Members and Friends

Committee members and friends introduced themselves and provided updates on their work and activities.  Highlights from the two-minute reports included:

Joe Bryan:
The supply chain is more precise, more efficient, and thus more vulnerable.
Marc Howlett:
He is conducting a survey of MPOs on freight issues and requested the support and participation of committee members and friends.
Paula Dowell:
Recent freight stakeholder interviews identified private sector solutions such as waste management providers who share dumping grounds where most efficient for service.
Stacey Hodge:
New York City held a public education campaign on truck blind spots, and the public had an opportunity to meet real truck drivers and even sit in trucks.
Alison Conway:
She is working on a study of the use of freight tricycles in New York City, and the food industry is very interested.
Paul Bingham:
It is important for the public sector to market freight projects.
Eulois Cleckley:
He reported on the Truck Safety Enforcement Study and FRA Long Bridge Study.
Karin Foster:
Her MPO is working on a Regional Transportation Priorities Plan and based on public feedback.  The MPO has limited the use of performance measures to those that are easiest to understand.
Ted Dahlburg:
He reported on a recently published report on freight centers in the Philadelphia region.
3. Approval of Minutes from the January 2012 TRB Annual Committee Meeting

Paula Dowell, from Cambridge Systematics, made a motion to approve the minutes from the Urban Freight Transportation Committee annual meeting.  The minutes were approved with no comment or modification.

4. Subcommittee Business
It was noted that the theme of the 2013 TRB Annual Meeting is: Deploying Transportation Research - Doing Things Smarter, Better, Faster.  A call for papers is being coordinated with the Freight Transportation and Logistics Modeling Committee.

A discussion took place on potential 2013 session topics.  David Damm-Luhr suggested a review on case studies of “Complete Streets” policies.  Mr. Bryan recommended inviting Michael Brown to the 2013 Annual Meeting to report on his recent experience in London with the logistics for the summer Olympics.  Ms. Hodge suggested reaching out to multiple freight groups.  
5.  Old or New Business
Mr. Dahlburg noted that, in accordance with committee membership guidelines,  the Committee has added 12 new members and that 9 members have rotated off.  He recognized Vince Mantero and Bala Akundi for their efforts to select the new members and to recognize former members.
The new committee members are:

· Giorgio Ambrosino
· Maria Boile
· Joe Bryan
· Meredith Davis
· Bill Eisele

· Stacey Hodge

· Michael Kray

· Chip Millard

· Tyrone Scorsone

· John Tompkins

· Qian Wang

· Akiko Yamagami
6.  Adjournment

Attendees were thanked for their attendance and contributions and the meeting was adjourned.
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